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Dear Friends, 
 

We are in the season of Advent.  The word “Advent” means    

coming.  We are awaiting the coming of our Lord, his birth in and 

among us.  Waiting is tedious and needs to be learned.  We     

practice it each day, at the red light, in the grocery line, at the post 

office, by the phone.  We wait for our turn, for being able to move 

forward, for connecting with the person who can help us. 

 

The church year teaches us to wait twice:  during Lent and during 

the four weeks leading up to Christmas.  Both times are           

penitential periods, which means we are invited to do less and do 

with less:  less noise, less activity, less seeking to be in a crowd.  

This of course goes against the culture, which is laden with        

jingling noise and constant appeals to consume. 

 

This Advent season you can prepare your heart by trying to be 

more patient with others and also with yourself.  You can spend a 

little more time reading the scriptures printed in our bulletin for 

each day and the preaching text for the following Sunday worship.  

You can set aside an intentional time of prayer—perhaps in the 

morning and again at night for a little more than usual.  And of 

course you can join one of our two Advent study groups, the one 

on Wednesdays at 6 p.m., the other on Thursdays at 10 a.m. 

 

For the next five weeks, we will be placing ourselves into the    

story of the Nativity.  We will join the company of the shepherds, 

the wise men, Mary and Joseph, as they travel to Bethlehem.  And 

we will find that we are not so different from them as they witness 

the presence of the Christ child. 

 

Also, if you have not been attending Adult Education classes, 

please consider doing so during Advent.  For three weeks, starting 

on Dec. 3, we will be looking at the role of the Messiah in God's 

plan of salvation for us.  You may be familiar with Handel's 

Messiah, but what does this name really mean and what was the 

Messiah supposed to do?  I will be teaching this class, and I look 

forward to seeing you. 
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The poet David Redding wrote a poem, titled “Adult Advent        

Announcement” 

 O Lord, let Advent begin again in us, 

 Not merely in commercials; 

 For that first Christmas was not 

 Simply for children, 

 But for the wise and the strong. 

 It was crowded around that cradle, 

 With kings kneeling. 

 Speak to us who seek an adult seat this year. 

 Help us to realize, 

 As we fill stockings, 

 Christmas is mainly 

 For the old folks — 

 Bent backs and tired eyes 

 Need relief and light 

 A little more. 

 No wonder it was grown-ups 

 Who were the first 

 To notice such a star. 

So let's wait and see what this child holds in store for us.  Let him be 

your guide in all worldly affairs, your light that gives warmth and 

gladness, your fountain of peace, and your steady companion.  Then 

it will be Christmas truly, this season and all through the year. 

 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

 

Pastor Annemarie 
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For a child has been born for 

us, a son given to us;            

authority rests upon his 

shoulders; and he is named 

Wonderful Counselor, 

Mighty God, 

Everlasting Father, Prince of 

Peace. His authority shall 

grow continually, and there 

shall be endless peace for the 

throne of David and his   

kingdom. He will establish 

and uphold it with justice and 

with righteousness from this 

time onward and forever-

more. The zeal of the LORD of 

hosts will do this.                    

~~~Isaiah 9:6-7(NRSV) 
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 A Message from the Music Director  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    Advent Noon Recitals 

The Advent noon recitals will be held on the first three Wednesdays at 12:15 

p.m. Invite a friend and bring your lunch.   

 

December 6: The Chancel Choir and the Handbell Choir of the First              

     Presbyterian Church of Monroe 

December 13: Janet Spence, Flute, and Susan 

               Barker, Piano 

December 20: The Monroe Recorder Consort 

 

 

In this busy and often hectic season of shopping and decorating, this half-hour 

of music is an oasis of peace in which to reflect on Christ’s message of love and 

hope in our world. Please take the time from work or home and invite a friend 

to join you for our second annual Advent Noon Recital Series.  

                                ~~Susan Barker, Director of Music 



 

 

PAGE 4 

 Congregational Life  

 Adult Education in the Cairl Room  

 
The Messiah:  God's Plan of Salvation 

Starting on December 3 for three weeks during the 9:30 a.m. Adult 

Education hour, we will explore God's plan of salvation and how it 

culminates in Jesus' birth, death, and resurrection.  As the            

long-promised Messiah, he fulfills the covenant God made with his 

chosen people, the Israelites, and the Law he gave to Moses on 

Mount Sinai.  During this season of Advent, where we sing and hear 

Handel's "Messiah," we may wonder about the idea of the Messiah and where it all        

started.  We will learn about the history of salvation as chronicled in the early books of the 

Old Testament, the kingdom of David, and the new king, Jesus the Christ. The class will be 

facilitated by Pastor Annemarie.  

 

Coming in January: Epiphany and the Three Wise Men with Pastor Annemarie and         

Baptism/Spiritual Gifts with Tom Bajkiewicz 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Hanging of the Greens~December 3 
 

Please join us after worship on Sunday, December 3 to help with the “Hanging of the 

Greens” between 12:15-3:00 p.m. Please dress casual for Worship and bring the whole   

family or a friend to help in decorating the church for the upcoming advent season. After 

decorating there will be a soup lunch provided. 

 

 

 

Christmas Magic Parade in Monroe 

On Saturday, December 16th at 6:00 P.M., the Bed Race to Aid Children will have an entry 

in the Monroe Light Parade. We will be starting right by the church, and will march for a  

little over a half mile. Our entry will be a lighted Nativity scene, and we are inviting         

parishioners and children to march along. Please dress as a shepherd, angel or a wise man. 

For further information contact Dale DeSloover at 242-7979, or at ddesloover@comcast.net. 
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 A Note From the Worship Committee  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Poinsettia Order Form 

Christmas is just around the corner!  Please help to decorate our Sanctuary with 

a “wave” of red this Advent for December Sundays of the 10th, 17th and 24th.   

 

The following will be available: 

A 6ò potted poinsettia with a foil wrap and a bow for $11.00.  

Please submit payment with your order.    

 

Orders must be received by Sunday, December 3rd.  Fill out the order form in 

the bulletin or call Sara in the office at 734-242-1545 to order.  Please submit 

checks together with your order form in the offering plate. Checks may be 

made out to First Presbyterian Church. Please feel free to take your plant 

home after the 10:00 p.m. worship service on December 24th.  

 

My poinsettia is -------- 

In Honor of _____________________________________________ 

 

In Memory of ___________________________________________ 
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 Weekly Bible Studies  

  

 

Wednesday Evening  

We meet each Wednesday, at 6:00 p.m., in the Library and we are studying “The Journey: 

Walking the Road to Bethlehem” by Adam Hamilton throughout the month of  December. 

The group will be facilitated by Kate McCoppin. Please bring a friend! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday Morning  

We meet each Thursday, at 10:00 a.m. for Bible Study. For the month of December we are 

studying, “The Journey: Walking the Road to Bethlehem” by Adam Hamilton with Elder 

Alice Kostoff as our teacher. We are growing in numbers each week as we are growing in 

Christ so much that we are moving into the Cairl Room to meet.  
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 Prayer Shawl Ministry:  The group will meet again on Tuesday,     

January 2 at 2:00 p.m. in the Manse. Yarn and  patterns are available. 

Shawls are given to members who are ill or hospitalized.  If you are in-

terested please come and join us or contact Becky O'Bryan or Cheryl 

Eder. This is open to the    Public.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Martha Mary Circle will be going to the Monroe Golf & Country Club on Monday,      

December 11 at 12:30 p.m. for a Christmas luncheon. This is open to all ladies of the 

church. Please sign-up in the CE Lobby. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Rhythmic Ringers 

Our new youth handbell choir meets each Tuesday at 5:00 p.m.     

under the direction of Charlotte Frary. New ringers are sought and              

encouraged to attend. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Findley Collection on Display at Sawyer House 

The Findley family’s antique Santa Claus collection is on display at the Sawyer House during the 

month of December. Please go and see this beautiful festive display. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Special Congregational Meeting: The Session has called a special congregational meeting for 

Sunday, December 10 after worship for the purpose of electing new officers of deacon and elder 

nominated by the Nominating Committee.  
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 We wish you all a Merry Christmas and  

A Blessed New Year!  

The Staff of the First Presbyterian Church of Monroe 

Annemarie          Susan 

Sara             Sue 

    Amy  Sean   Gary 
 

 

Guest Preacher on Sunday, December 17, 2017  

We welcome to our pulpit Mary Ellen Sheehan an IHM sister and Professor        

Emerita of Theology at the University of St. Michaelõs College of the Toronto 

School of Theology. Dr. Sheehan will preach on the first chapter of the Gospel of 

John.  

Mary Ellen Sheehan, IHM, STD  is a native of De-

troit. She is a member of the Servants of the Immacu-

late Heart of Mary of Monroe, MI. She received a B. A. 

in History and Education from Marygrove College, De-

troit; an M.A. in Philosophy from St. Louis University; 

and a Doctorate in Theology (STD) from the Universite 

Catholique de Louvain in Belgium. She taught theology 

at the University of St. Michael’s College of the Toronto 

School of  Theology for thirty-five years. Currently, she 

lives  in Windsor,   Ontario, Canada. Dr. Sheehan          

lectures and provides workshops and retreats through

    out the nation.  
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Flower Calendar 
We have a flower calendar on the table in the Narthex. If you would like to give 

flowers for any given Sunday in honor or memory of a loved one,  please mark 

your name on the calendar and contact  the church office for details by                   

calling 734-242-1545. You may take the flowers home after worship or leave 

them to be taken to one of our shut-in members. 

Prayer Team:  The prayer team, consisting of 

eleven members, is being headed up by Lois 

Barnes.  Please  contact Lois either by text, 

phone, or  e-mail for prayer requests.  All prayer 

requests will be kept confidential.   

Birthday List 

If you have not already filled out a birthday slip yet please complete it and place it in the 

birthday box in the narthex. Please feel free to send one another cards or notes of     

birthday well wishes. 

 

 
  

 Helyn Schroeder  December 1 

 Elizabeth Cunningham December 12 

 Barbara Gryder  December 15 

 Cory Fogle   December 15 

 Carol Rabun  December 16 

 Gary D. Bogedain  December 16 

 Abigail Straka  December 18 

 Alan Schroeder  December 20 

Saturday Night Socialites will be meeting this month on December 16 @ 5:30 in the 

Fellowship Hall.  It is the same evening as the Christmas Magic in Monroe: Parade and 

Winter Wonderland. All widows, widowers and other singles are welcome.  

tel:(734)%20242-1545
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First Presbyterian Church of Monroe extends our Christian 

sympathies to the family and friends of Paul L. Vensel, 

who joined the Church Triumphant on November 2. Please 

keep them in your thoughts and prayers.  

 

 

Fruitcake Orders  

 

The Martha Mary Circle is still selling their fruit 

cakes. Please use the order form which is included in 

the Sunday bulletin. 

Staff 

 
Rev. Dr. Annemarie Kidder, Pastor 
akidder@monroefirst.org 

Suzanne Bondie, Financial Secretary 

sbondie@monroefirst.org 

Susan Barker, Director of Music  

sbarker@monroefirst.org 

Sara Jones, Administrative Assistant 
info@monroefirst.org 

Gary Bogedain, Sexton 

Sean Farris, Custodian 

Suzanne Bondie, Childcare 

Amy Morgan, Childcare 

 

Chair Yoga 

Chair Yoga with Chantelle will be held 

every Wednesday at 9:30 a.m. The cost 

is $7.00 per class and is open to women 

and men.  

Menôs Prayer Breakfast 

A Men’s Prayer Breakfast will be on    

Saturday, December 9, at 8:30 a.m. in the 

Fellowship Hall. Please sign up in the CE 

Lobby. Please come to pray for our      

families, church, and civic government 

leaders. 

With Sympathies and Prayers  
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Doing Business Online 
Many of us are shopping online, whether it’s for books, clothing, or household 

goods. Some of us even pay our bills online or have the ser-

vice provider automatically bill us.  

 

Our service provider is the Presbyterian Mission Exchange. 

 

You can make a one-time contribution to our church’s General Fund or you can set it 

up to make monthly contributions. 

 

Here then is how to give online: 

—go to our church’s website: www.monroefirst.org 

—on the Home page scroll down and you will see the green GIVE NOW button 

—double click the GIVE NOW button 

—a form will appear and guide you through the process 

 

If you have questions, please contact our Financial Secretary, Suzanne 

Bondie. 
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December 2017 
Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

   
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

1 
 
9-TOPS 
8-Heroin  

2 
1-Schroeder 
Shower  

3-Communion 
9:30-Adult Ed.-
Messiah 
11-Worship  
12:15-Hanging of the 
Greens 

4 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

5 
 
11-Staff     
5-Rhythmic     
Ringers 
 

6 9:30-Chair  
Yoga 
12:15-Advent 
Recital 
1-Deacons Visit 
1-Sparklers 
6-Bible Study 
6:30-Bell Choir 
7:30-Choir 

7 
10-Bible Study 
 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 
 

8 
9-TOPS 
9ï Prepare Fruit 
Cakes 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

9 
 
8:30-Menôs 
Prayer Breakfast 
 
 

10 Advent Fair 
9:00-Deacons  
Meeting 
9:30-Adult Ed-
Messiah 
11-Worship  
12:15-Fellowship 
 

11 
12:30-Martha 
Mary Circle 
Christmas     
Luncheon at 
Monroe Golf & 
Country Club 
7-AA Mtg. 

12 
11-Staff Meeting 
12-Staff Christmas 
Luncheon 
5-Rhythmic     
Ringers 
5:30-No            
Congregational Life 
6-Finance 
7-Mission/Outreach 
 

13  9:30-Chair  
Yoga 
12:15-Advent 
Recital  
1-Deacons Visit 
5ïNo Worship 
6-Bible Study 
6:30-No Property 
and No Bell 
Choir 
7:30-Choir 

14 
 
10-Bible Study 
6-Personnel 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 
 
 
 

15 
 
9-TOPS 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 
 
 

16 
 
 
5:30-Socialites  
6ï Downtown 
Christmas 
Magic Parade 
 
 

17 Advent Fair 
9:30-Adult Ed-
Messiah 
11-Worship-Mary 
Ellen Sheehan, IHM 
12:15-Fellowship 
 

18 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

19    
Newsletter  
Deadline 
11-Staff 
5-No Rhythmic       
Ringers 
 
 

20  9:30-Chair  
Yoga 
12:15-Advent 
Recital 
1-Deacons Visit 
6-Bible Study 
No Bell Choir  
7:30-Choir 

21  
 
10-Bible Study 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

22  
9-TOPS 
 
 
8-Heroin  
Anonymous 

23 

DATE LITURGIST USHERS 

12/3 Ann Lux Carol Rabun, Kim Hooper, Gary & Jo-Ann Follbaum 

12/10 Laurie Hoffman Cory & Kathy Fogle, Rusty & Cathy Shorter 

12/17 Mary DeSloover Bill Barnes, Mark Eby, Jim Crammond, Helyn Schroeder 

12/24 Eugene Haman Jim & Sue Heisler, Randy Stiffler, George Kostoff 

12/31 Helyn Schroeder Kay & John Gawle, Liz Cunningham, Marilyn Marshall 

24 Christ mas Eve 
9:30-No Adult Ed 
11-Worship 
12:15-Fellowship 
7-Candlelight Lessons 
& Carols 
10-Candlelight  
Communion Service 

25 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7-AA Mtg. 

26 
 
11-No Staff      
Meeting 
5-No Rhythmic 
Ringers 
 

27  9:30-Chair  
Yoga 
1-No Deacons 
Visit 
6-Bible Study 
6:30-No Bell 
Choir 
7:30-No Choir 
 

28 
 
10-No Bible 
Study 
 
6-Community 
Meal 
6-TOPS 

29 
 
9-TOPS 
 
 
8-HA 

30 

31 New Years Eve 
9:30-No Adult Ed 
11-Worship 
12:15-Fellowship 
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Class of 2017  Class of 2018  Class of 2019  

Jim Crammond 

Cory Fogle 

Charlotte Frary 

Kathryn Lee 

Alice Kostoff 

Joshua McMann 

Marilyn Marshall 

Bill Barnes 

Jim Heisler 

Rusty Shorter 

Building & Property Committee: Jim Heisler (Elder), Chair; Cory Fogle (Elder) 

Congregational Life Committee: Judy Chesman, Chair; Kathy Lee (Elder) 

Finance Committee: Charlotte Frary (Elder), Chair; Bill Barnes (Elder) 

Mission & Outreach Committee: Ann Lux, Co-Chair; Rusty Shorter (Elder), Co-Chair 

Personnel & Policy Committee: Jim Crammond (Elder), Chair; Charlotte Frary  

Worship Committee: Alice Kostoff (Elder), Chair; Marilyn Marshall (Elder) 

Class of 2017 

Dallas Dieckmann Ann Lux 

Donna Dieckmann Cheryl Eder 

Samantha Adams Judy Chesman 

Jennifer Hueston Helyn Schroeder 

Elinor Upjohn  Danny Spence 

Greg Hunter 

Class of 2018 

Sally Eby   

Lynn Geiman 

Gwen Peters 

Harold Reese 

Thomas Bajkiewicz  

Richard Eder 

Board of Deacons  

Moderators: Dallas & Donna Dieckmann  

Session   

Moderator: The Rev. Annemarie S. Kidder  



 

 


